
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
 

Olympia, Washington 98504 
 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
Certificate of Need Applications 

 
Applicants, Project Descriptions, Estimated Costs: 
The following four applicants are proposing to provide Medicare and Medicaid-certified hospice 
services the residents of Spokane County. 
 
AccentCare Hospice & Palliative Care of Spokane County, LLC with offices in Spokane, with 
estimated capital costs of $96,828. 
The Pennant Group / Manito Hospice with offices in Spokane, with estimated capital costs of $5,000. 
MultiCare / PNW Hospice, LLC  with offices in Spokane, with estimated capital costs of $66,254. 
Providence Health & Services – Washington / Providence Hospice Spokane with offices in Spokane, 
with estimated capital costs of $32,646. 
 
Virtual Public Hearing: 

Date:  May 3, 2022 
Time:  Beginning at 9:00am  
Location: This will be a virtual public hearing. Below is the conference line information:  

 
Microsoft Teams meeting  
Join on your computer or mobile app  
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-
join/19%3ameeting_MWZlMjI0NmMtZTA2YS00ZDIwLTkwYzMtYmQ0YTUzOTNhNTZk%4
0thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2211d0e217-264e-400a-8ba0-
57dcc127d72d%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22b5febd09-de7d-43fd-8a73-
85de39a47ff8%22%7d  
Or call in (audio only)  
+1 564-999-2000,,58388514#   United States, Olympia  
Phone Conference ID: 583 885 14#  
Find a local number:  https://dialin.teams.microsoft.com/811a9140-4f87-4b3b-b4e5-
c0df12d33f3f?id=58388514  
 

 
The purpose of this hearing is to gather comments related to the proposed projects and allow the CN 
Program to make informed decisions within the context of our rules. 
 
Individuals speaking at the hearing will be limited to three minutes. Oral or written comments are 
limited to the proposed projects in Spokane County. While written comments are encouraged, written 
and oral comments are weighted equally. If you cannot participate in the public hearing, you may 
send your comments directly to the Certificate of Need program at fslcon@doh.wa.gov. All written 
public comments will be accepted through May 3, 2022.  
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Anticipated Decision Date: August 16, 2022  
 
If you have any questions or would like additional information, call the Certificate of Need Program 
at (360) 236-2955 or log on to our website: https://doh.wa.gov/cn 

https://doh.wa.gov/cn

